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Chairman

Scott M. Marshall
Executive Director

Board Members:
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Hugh O’Kane
James Rowe
Norma Stewart

Rupert Williams

BEAUFORT COUNTY COUNCIL
Board of Elections & Registration
15 John Galt Road
P.O. Drawer 1228

Beaufort, SC 29901-1228
Voice: (843) 255-6900 | voter@bcgov.net | Fax: (843) 522-8623

Minutes from the December 8, 2010 meeting of the
Beaufort County Board of Elections and Registration
102 Industrial Village Rd. Bldg #2, Beaufort, SC

Meeting was called to order by Mr. Ron Clifford at 10:00 a.m.
introduced those in attendance.
The pledge of allegiance was led by Mr. Scott Marshall, Executive Director.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:
Ron Clifford, Chairman Emile Bernard Ellen Bray
Jim Rowe Dean Hewitt* Norma Stewart

Rupert Williams Beverly Dore Hugh O’Kane
STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT:
Scott Marshall, Executive Director

Eric Montgomery, Programmer

Marie Smalls, Dep. Director
Kristina Weitz, Board Secretary

PUBLIC PRESENT:
Kyle Peterson, Island Packet/Beaufort Gazette

*Delayed Arrived

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Mr. Clifford introduced Mr. Peterson from the Island Packet/Beaufort Gazette. Mr.

Peterson was asked if he had any comments. Mr. Peterson replied he did not.

It’s a privilege to live where voting is a right.
Honor your privilege by exercising your right.
Vote.

Mr. Clifford





REVIEW OF MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 20, 2010 BOARD MEETING:
The minutes of the September 20, 2010 board meeting were presented. The following correction
was noted:

— On page 3, last paragraph, under “Additional Comments”:

Mrs. Stewart wanted to know if the board Members should put their contact information
on the website and suggested that either all the board members publish their contact
information, or none should. After some discussion the board consensus was to publish
contact information for the Chairman and the Executive Director, but not the remaining
board members.

Mrs. Dore asked that the amendment to the minutes be read into the board’s record. It was then
motioned by Mrs. Dore, and seconded by Dr. Bernard, that the minutes be accepted with the
correction. The September 20" minutes were voted upon, as corrected, and approved
unanimously.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT/NEW BUSINESS
e Preview of Pending Elections —

0 Hilton Head Island Ward 3 Special Election
The filing period is from noon December 10, 2010 to noon December 20, 2010.
The election will be held on February 15, 2011 with the canvass hearing on February
17,2011 at 11:00 a.m. in the Voter Registration office, 15 John Galt Rd. If a
candidate does not win by a majority vote, a runoff election would be held on March
1, 2011. The canvass hearing for the runoff would be on March 3, 2011 at 11:00 a.m.

0 Fripp Island PSD Special Election
The filing period is from noon December 10, 2010 to noon December 20, 2010.
The election date will be held on February 15, 2011 with the canvass hearing on
February 17, 2011 at 11:00 a.m. in the Voter Registration office, 15 John Galt Rd.

e Precinct Proposals— Mr. Marshall stated that the purpose of the precinct “housekeeping”
was for anticipation of the 2010 census data. He informed the members that what he was
reviewing was not reapportionment, nor did it involve redistricting. The precincts targeted
for splitting are those with over 2,000 voters. He presented the board with two options:

o0 Option One:
Split Sun City 4B (current size 3,012 voters) into three precincts. Consolidate Hilton
Head 8A (current size 334 voters) and Hilton Head 8B (current size 680 voters),
which would give the new precinct a combined total of 1,014 voters. Consolidate
Hilton Head 6B (current size 558 voters) and Hilton Head 7A (current size 726
voters), giving us a combined total of 1,284. Split Bluffton 2C (current size 2,069
voters), and split Chechessee (current size 2,010 voters) precincts.

o Option Two:
Split Sun City 4B (current size 3,012 voters) into three precincts. Consolidate Hilton
Head 8A (current size 334 voters) and Hilton Head 13 (current size 812 voters),
giving the new precinct a combined total of 1,146. Hilton Head 8A and 13 are both
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in Ward 4 and are beach-front communities with a shared Home Owners Association.
Consolidate Hilton Head 6B (current size 558 voters) and Hilton Head 7A (current
size 726 voters), giving us a combined total of 1,284. Split Bluffton 2C (current size
2,069 voters), and split Chechessee (current size 2,010 voters) precincts.

Mrs. Bray asked that Bluffton 2B be considered for splitting; however Mr. Marshall explained
that Bluffton 2B had less than 2,000 registered voters. If the criteria are set at a lower threshold
than 2,000 voters, then Bluffton 2B may be considered, but it would be prioritized behind several
other precincts since size of precinct is the primary criteria for consideration. He suggested to
the board that the lit of actions requested by the Legislature remain small and limited to the five
currently proposed to increase opportunity for success.

Mrs. Stewart asked what the process was in splitting precincts. Mr. Marshall explained the
process in detail.

Mr. Marshall reiterated that voters were not being moved at this time and precinct
“housekeeping” was not reapportionment, nor was it redistricting.

Mr. O’Kane motioned to accept Option 2 with Mrs. Dore seconding. The motion was voted on
and passed unanimously.

e Post-Election Feedback — Mr. Marshall presented a list of categories regarding poll
managers/elections and recommended they be discussed at the next board meeting on
January 26", 2011. He asked the board to look over the list to determine any additions or
changes. The board suggested the following:

o List the “Poll Workers” category as “Poll Workers/Personnel”.
0 Include technicians and staff to the “Poll Workers/Personnel” category.
0 Under “Equipment” include supply boxes and communication.

e SCARE Conference — The Conference will be held January 19 — 22, 2011 in Myrtle Beach.
Mr. Marshall stated that he, Mrs. Smalls and Mr. Montgomery would be attending the
conference to represent the staff. Mrs. Dore asked what happens at the SCARE conference.
Various board members explained the event. Mr. Marshall asked the board members who
would like to attend. Mrs. Dore and Mrs. Stewart volunteered to attend to represent the
board since they could best benefit from the exposure as new board members.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

e Board Member Stipend — Mr. Rowe updated the board on the board Members’ stipend. The
board continued to discuss the stipend and various ways to handle the issue. Mr. Rowe
suggested organizing the information before the board moves too far forward. Mr. Marshall
felt the board had a good argument. Mrs. Bray felt no other board or the County Council
knew the workings of the board and thought they should. As justification for the board’s
stipend, Mr. Marshall suggested making an argument based on the level of responsibility
borne by the board, not the number of hours board members put into their duties. Mr.
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Marshall reminded the board that the stipend was eliminated by a line-item veto by the
Governor when he approved the FY 2011 state budget.

Executive Session

The board took a short break before entering into Executive Session to discuss the nomination of
a board member for the vacant Vice-Chairman position. The nomination will be presented to the
Legislative Delegation for consideration. At the conclusion of the executive session, Mr.
Clifford publicly announced that the board’s choice for vice-chairman is Mr. Hewitt.

Other Announcements
The next board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 26" 2011 at 3:00 p.m., 102
Industrial Village Rd, Building #2.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:05 pm.
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Beaufort County Council
Board of Elections & Registration
15 John Galt Road
P.O. Drawer 1228
Beaufort, SC 29901-1228

Board of Elections and Registration Board Minutes
July 21, 2010
3:00 p.m.
102 Industrial Village Rd. Bldg #2
Beaufort, SC

Meeting was called to order by Mr. Clifford at 3:00 p.m. Mr. Clifford introduced those in
attendance. He also introduced the newest board member, Ms. Norma Stewart. Ms. Stewart
was appointed by the Governor as of July 16, 2010.

The pledge of allegiance was led by Mr. Scott Marshall, Executive Director.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:
Ron Clifford, Chairman Emile Bernard Ellen Bray
James Rowe Dean Hewitt Hugh O’Kane

Norma Stewart

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT:
Scott Marshall, Executive Director Marie Smalls, Dep. Director
Eric Montgomery, Programmer

PUBLIC PRESENT:
Richard Brooks, Bluffton Today Newspaper Robert Achurch, County Attorney
Morris Campbell, Dep. Administrator Paul Sommerville, Councilman

Jacob Martin, Citizen

Mr. Clifford explained that two letters were received from the Governor’s office appointing Ms.
Stewart, as well as Ms. Beverly Dore, to the board. Mr. Clifford noted that Ms. Stewart’s
appointment, though not unexpected, was of questionable timing given that the board member
she is replacing, Ms. Marilyn Caprielian, had not yet submitted a letter of resignation to the
Beaufort County Legislative Delegation. He announced that Ms. Dore, who will fill the empty
seat left by Mr. Curtis Pauling’s resignation in March, had a prior commitment to attend that
pre-dated her board appointment, and that she would not be able to attend the meeting.

Mr. Clifford called for Public comments. There were none.
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The minutes of the May 26, 2010 Board meeting were presented. Minor corrections were
made to the attendance roster. It was motioned by Mr. Dean Hewitt, and seconded by Mr.
Hugh O’Kane, that the minutes be accepted with corrections. The May 26" minutes were voted
upon and approved unanimously.

The meeting minutes of the June 10, 2010 Board of Canvassers were presented. It was
motioned by Mr. Hewitt and seconded by Mr. Jim Rowe that the minutes be accepted. The
minutes were voted upon and approved unanimously.

The meeting minutes of the June 24, 2010 Board of Canvassers were presented. It was
motioned by Mr. Emile Bernard and seconded by Mr. O’Kane that the minutes be accepted.
The minutes were voted upon and approved unanimously.

The meeting minutes of the June 24, 2010 Board of Elections and Registration were presented.
It was motioned by Mr. Hugh O’Kane, seconded by Mr. Dean Hewitt that the minutes be
accepted. The June minutes were voted upon and approved unanimously.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Mr. Marshall recommended to the Board that the existing committees needed to be
refined, with discussion and voting as follows:

e Poll Worker Management Recruitment Committee- The majority of the Board felt
that this committee may not be needed because each Board member is responsible
for recruiting. Ms. Stewart was concerned about the quality of Poll Managers
performance due to age. Ms. Ellen Bray said that she would like to see standardized
training. Mr. Bernard was concerned about the lack of correct responses from poll
workers in various situations at the Polls. The Board voted to eliminate this
committee.

e Special Projects — The Board voted unanimously to eliminate this committee.

e Facilities Committee — The Board voted unanimously to keep this committee.

e Satellite Location Committee - The Board voted unanimously to eliminate this
committee; with the understanding that concerns for a satellite office would be
channeled through the Facilities Committee.

e Finance Committee - The Board unanimously voted to keep this committee.

e Rules Committee- It was motioned by Mr. Hewitt and seconded by Mr. Rowe that
the Board form this committee. The Board voted unanimously to create this
committee, with Mr. Rowe volunteering to chair it.

e legislative Committee- It was motioned by Mr. Rowe and seconded by Ms. Bray to
retain this committee.

e Precinct Realignment — The Board agreed to retain this committee by unanimous
vote. Mr. Marshall suggested that this committee begin meeting very soon.

Mr. Clifford committed to managing initial committee assignments via email.
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Poll Manager Pay is also unfinished business; however, Mr. Marshall suggested that this
issue be discussed as part of a larger temporary election worker pay discussion at a later
board meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

No new Business
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Petitions:

The Executive Director briefed the Board on the number of petitions that were received
by the office. Fourteen (14) petitions were received:

e County-wide petition was received for the office of Treasurer-- Mr. Doug
Henderson with 9,698 signatures.

e School Board 1 — one candidate

e School Board 2 — one candidate

e School Board 5 — two candidates

e School Board 7 — four candidates

e School Board 8 — one candidate

e School Board 9 — one candidate

School Board 11 - one candidate

Soil and Water Conservation District — two candidates

Extension Office:

The location for the extension office south of the Broad River will be in the Bluffton
Recreation Center at 61 Ulmer Road, Bluffton. Targeted date for opening is September
1, with office hours yet to be determined.

EVRL (Electronic Voter Registration List):

The County administration inserted $30,000 into the department’s FY 2011 budget for
laptops that will be used to operate the EVRL system. The department will work with
MIS and Purchasing to execute the buy. The implementation date of EVRL is to be
determined.

Budget:

The budget approved for fiscal year 2011, to exclude personnel and reimbursables, is
$218,295. The initial budget request was for $319,465. Among the impacts of the
budget reductions will be that fewer staff and Board members will be funded for the
annual SCARE Legislative Conference in January, 2011.

Page 3 of 4





Stipend:

Due to the Governor’s veto, the South Carolina Election Commission does not have
funds to subsidize stipends for county Board Members. Other counties are being polled
on how they will handle this issue. = Board members input is also solicited. A
recommendation will be presented to Administration for the funds.

End of Executive Director’s report.

It was motioned by Mr. O’Kane that the Board enter into Executive Session under SC Code 30-4-
70A(1) to seek legal counsel from the County Attorney. It was seconded by Mr. Hewitt, voted
upon and passed unanimously.

The Board took a short break before entering into executive session to discuss its next step
regarding protest activities associated with the Bluffton 2008 Town Council Election.

Mr. Ron Clifford, Chairman, reconvened the Board 5:29 p.m. and briefed the results of the
executive session as follows:

There was a lengthy discussion with the County Attorney, Mr. Robert Achurch, about
the range of actions the Board could take. The Board’s 2008 decision to order a new
election for the Town of Bluffton was appealed to South Carolina Election Commission
by the two top voter getters, Mr. Hamilton and Ms. Mitchell. The South Carolina
Election Commission’s decision was later appealed to the South Carolina Supreme Court
by Mr. Fulgham and Mr. Thomas, who lost the election. The South Carolina Supreme
Court ruled that SEC did not have jurisdiction over a decision regarding the Town of
Bluffton Election, therefore remanded the case to the Beaufort County Circuit Court. In
view of the SC Supreme Court’s decision, the Board agreed to wait on a decision from
the Circuit Court before moving forward. The Board voted unanimously to wait on the
Circuit Court’s decision.

Mr. Marshall informed the Board that the Mid-session SCARE Conference will be held on August
2, 2010 on Hilton Head Island.

The next board meeting was tentatively scheduled for August 25, 2010 at 3:00 pm.

The meeting adjourned at 5:31 pm.
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Beaufort County Council
Board of Elections & Registration
15 John Galt Road
P.O. Drawer 1228
Beaufort, SC 29901-1228

Board of Elections and Registration Board Minutes
June 24, 2010
12:15 pm
15 John Galt Rd, Beaufort, SC

The special called board meeting of the Beaufort County Board of Elections and
Registration was held on June 24, 2010 immediately following the Republican Primary
Runoff Canvass hearing.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Ron Clifford, Chairman. It was recognized that
a quorum was not present. Mr. Clifford announced that, since no quorum was present,
no votes on issues would be taken.

Since the Pledge of Allegiance was recited prior to the Canvass Hearing, it was not
repeated.

Board Members Present:

Ron Clifford, Chairman Marilyn Caprielian, Vice Chairman

James Rowe Emile Bernard

Staff Members Present:

Scott Marshall, Executive Director Eric Montgomery, Programmer

Marie Smalls, Deputy Director

Public Present:
Norma Stewart Marty Caprielian

Mr. Clifford turned the meeting over to Scott Marshall, Executive Director. for his
report.

Mr. Marshall informed the Board about some of the challenges that were encountered
during the preparation for the Runoff. On Thursday, the office was informed by the
Beaufort County School system that several schools would be unavailable for use as a
polling location because of renovation projects underway. They were concerned about
the voter safety during the construction. Staff was not aware of the renovations.
However, through negotiation all schools that normally serve as polling places were
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used as such. The Board publicly expressed their gratitude to Beaufort County Schools
for their flexibility.

Mr. Marshall stated he was impressed both positively and negatively with the
performance of the poll workers through observation when visiting precincts. He said
that there were identifiable items that would need further emphasis in future training
sessions. As an example, out of the 23 provisional hearing envelops presented at the
canvass hearing, only two were filled out correctly; 15 envelopes had no challenger
listed; and 21 of the 23 did not indicate that a copy of the hearing notice was issued to
the voter. Ms. Caprielian interjected that Board members wanted to know if it was one
of their workers in order to address them directly to pay particular attention to the
problem. Mr. Marshall said it is an overall problem with training and adherence to
standards set by the Board. Storage of flash cards was another concern. Mr. Marshall
said he would compile list for the Board of specific problems so that board may address
them with their poll workers, as needed.

Mr. Marshall stated that he was grateful for poll workers” service and noted that while
some are outstanding, some should be reevaluated by commissioners to see if their
services are still desired. There was also a lengthy discussion among the board about
the iVotronic voting machines and corresponding cases being mismatched when closing
precincts. Mr. Marshall also mentioned that he felt some defensiveness from some
board members when feedback was given regarding poll managers performances and
noted that progress cannot be made in absence of the ability to offer and receive
feedback constructively.

Dr. Bernard suggested that more emphasis be placed on the job at the registration table
to make sure the right people vote. His perception was that some poll workers weren’t
asking the right questions at the table during check-in.

Mr. Rowe wanted a summary of what went wrong with the machines on Election Day.
The error “Terminal not configured for this Election” occurred on machines in locations
throughout the county. Mr. Marshall took full responsibility for the errors and said
they were the result of a failure to communicate properly on his part. He explained that
he contracted with a temporary agency to hire workers to help deliver voting machines
and associated equipment. He said that he was not aware that past practice has been
that temporary workers also aided in preparing voting machines, thus he did not
stipulate that the temporary workers needed any technical skills. Mr. Marshall said he
did not communicate to Mr. Montgomery that the temporary workers were employed
to move equipment only. In absence of this information, Mr. Montgomery followed
past practice and asked the temporary workers to assist with preparing machines. The
temporary workers’ technical abilities were limited, and likely resulted in the pervasive
errors when poll workers opened their machines on Election Day. Mr. Marshall
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emphasized for the record that, although these errors were encountered, all voting
machines were cleared and configured properly before any votes were cast on them.

Mr. Rowe wanted to know what the plans were to get ready for the November election.
Mr. Marshall explained that a major event will take place in August with the iVotronic
voting machines. PrintElect will be on site to replace the motherboard batteries on all
368 machines, scheduled for the beginning of August. This occasion will also afford
opportunity to thoroughly examine and test all voting machines.

Mr. Marshall said there were some lessons learned from some of the new initiatives he
wanted to try during the primary and the runoff. Some worked out well; others did
not. He noted while some efficiencies were gained, there is still a need to evaluate cost
considerations for the November General Election.

Mr. Clifford spoke with Mr. Marshall about reducing the number of machines to help
reduce wear and tear. Ms. Caprielian wanted to know if the law determines the
number of machines we have at each precinct. Mr. Marshall replied that Title VII of the
SC Code of Laws is very specific regarding number of voting machines to be used;
however, Beaufort County does not own enough machines to meet the standard
prescribed. Historically, machines are distributed according to past voting trends at
each polling location. Mr. Marshall suggested establishing a formula to determine
number of machines to distribute per polling location, based on historical turnout
numbers.

Mr. Marshall suggested meeting dates be set for July and August. If a meeting is not
needed, it will be canceled. Possible meeting dates of July 20, July 28 and August 25
were discussed.

Mr. Marshall reminded board about the need for committee assignments review and
feedback. He noted that no feedback has been received from board members so far.

Mr. Marshall reported that he was informed that the County will provide funds to
purchase the first round of Electronic Voter Registration List (EVRL) laptops. A total of
150 laptops are needed for county-wide deployment, however, Mr. Marshall suggested
that they be phased in and would like to start with 50 units. Ms. Caprielian suggested
that Sun City be one of the areas to use the EVRL systems. There was a lengthy
discussion by the Board concerning how many and which precincts will be assigned
laptops. The latest estimated cost of the laptops was $700-$750 per unit. Mr. Marshall
will work with the MIS and Purchasing Department to move forward with the
acquisition.

Mr. Marshall reported the status of House Bill 3418. The Legislature has recessed
without final passage of the bill. However, through a joint resolution, it is one of
several items that may be considered during a special three-day session over the course
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of the summer. If the bill passes as is, it will only allow for one Voter Registration
Office in the county. Mr. Marshall suggested the Board should continue to explore the
possibility of a site south of the Broad River. Two sites currently under consideration
are the Hilton Head Beaufort County Government Annex where the Department of
Special needs has vacated, and a portion of the Bluffton Recreation Center located on
Ulmer Road in Bluffton, which is more centralized. Mr. Marshall will be meeting the
Facilities Director, Mr. Morris Campbell, and Mr. Clifford to discuss the alternatives.

Mr. Bernard wanted to discuss the problem of how to eliminate those poll workers who
are no longer capable of working. Ms. Caprielian explained that the Commissioners are
responsible for making that determination.

No further discussion.

Meeting was adjourned by Mr. Clifford at approximately 1:00 p.m.
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Beaufort County Council
Board of Elections & Registration
15 John Galt Road
P.O. Drawer 1228
Beaufort, SC 29901-1228

Board of Elections and Registration Board Minutes
May 26, 2010
3:00 p.m.
102 Industrial Village Rd. Bldg #2
Beaufort, SC

The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Mrs. Marilyn Caprielian, Vice
Chairman. Mrs. Caprielian asked Dr. Emile Bernard to lead the Board in reciting the
Pledge of Allegiance.

Board Members Present:

Marilyn Caprielian Dean Hewitt James Rowe Emile Bernard
Rupert Williams Ellen Bray (late arrival) Hugh O’Kane
Staff Members Present:

Scott Marshall, Executive Director
Kris Weitz, Board Secretary

Public Present:
Mr. Morris Campbell, Director, Beaufort County Community Services Division
Ms. Sue Feitz (spelling on name is approximate), League of Women Voters

Minutes from previous Board meeting were reviewed and discussed with non-
substantive changes suggested. Minutes were accepted, as amended, in a unanimous
vote.

Under unfinished business, discussion ensued over poll worker pay, specifically with
regard to the amount that should be paid to poll workers for working in the runoff
primary. Mr. Marshall said that he would find out from the South Carolina Election
Commission the rate at which the county would be reimbursed by the state for runoff
poll workers.

Under new business, Mr. Marshall provided the Executive Director’s Report, a copy of
which is attached to these minutes. Mr. Marshall stated that he was appreciative of
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Board member attendance at some of the training sessions that have been conducted so
far, and that he feels it lends credibility to the process.

Board members were given a precinct report which included suggested number of
iVotronic machines to be placed at each polling location.

Discussion ensued over the proper distance from the polling location for petition
signature seekers. Mr. Marshall stated that, while there is no specific law with regard to
how close petition signature seekers can be from the entrance to the polling location,
poll workers were being instructed in briefings to exercise the 200-foot rule in place for
campaign literature. Mr. Marshall pointed out that, in some cases, these people may
need to be within the 200 feet due to physical layout of the location and stressed that the
key to success is to have the poll clerk establish a specified distance and maintain
consistency so that all are afforded equal opportunity to gather signatures.

It was suggested to the Board by Mr. Marshall that the Board establish standard
operating procedures (SOPs) so that there is a consistent approach to matters that
routinely come before the Board. He also asked Board members to review current
committee assignments, as he understood them, and to provide feedback with regard to
their accuracy and/or relevance. He also said that he felt revising committees may be in
order to more accurately reflect Board needs.

Mr. Marshall reported that he continues to act on the Board’s behalf in pursuing a
location south of the Broad River to establish registration and absentee polling services
for voters. He said that he has plans to visit several locations in the coming weeks with
Mr. Mark Roseneau, the county’s facilities director.

Some discussion ensued regarding assignment of poll managers. Mr. Marshall
acknowledged that Mrs. Vivian Dawson has been doing great work in helping to fill
holes to round out the Board members’ poll worker assignments. Mr. Hewitt asked if
there would be any high school students working the election. Mr. Marshall responded
that letters were sent to principals of all local high schools, however, the timing of the
primary and runoff make it challenging to enlist the aid of students. He did point out,
however, that we do have a few students who are scheduled to work.

The timing of future Board meetings was discussed. Mr. Marshall reminded Board
members that even if we have no meetings during the summer months, that this time
period would be well-utilized to focus on developing SOPs and reviewing committees.

No further discussion.

Mr. Clifford adjourned the meeting at approximately 4:20 p.m.
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Board of Elections & Registration
15 John Galt Road
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Board of Elections and Registration Board Minutes
September 20, 2010
3:00 p.m.
15 John Galt Rd
Beaufort, SC

Meeting was called to order by Mr. Ron Clifford, Chairman, at 3:00 p.m. Mr. Clifford introduced those in
attendance. He also introduced the newest board member, Ms. Norma Stewart. Ms. Stewart was appointed by
the Governor on July 16, 2010.

The pledge of allegiance was led by Mr. Scott Marshall, Executive Director.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

Ron Clifford, Chairman Emile Bernard Ellen Bray
James Rowe Dean Hewitt Norma Stewart
Rupert Williams Beverly Dore

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT:

Scott Marshall, Executive Director
Marie Smalls, Deputy Director
Eric Montgomery, Programmer

PUBLIC PRESENT:
Morris Campbell, Executive Director, Community Services Division
Sue Feutz, League of Women Voters

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

There were no public comments.

The minutes of the July 21, 2010 board meeting were presented. Ms. Norma Stewart was added to the attendance
roster. Other minor corrections were made. It was then motioned by Mr. Dean Hewitt, and seconded by Mr.
Rupert Williams, that the minutes be accepted with corrections. The minutes, with corrections, were voted upon
and approved unanimously.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
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e Board Member Stipend - Mr. Clifford reported that he spoke with Mr. Newton, County Council Chairman,
about the Board’s stipend being eliminated in the 2011 state budget as a result of the Governor’s line-item
veto. However, Mr. Newton’s preliminary response was not perceived as favorable. He felt that other
County boards and Commissions would have to be considered for stipends if the Board of Elections and
Registration received a stipend from county funds. In addition to the conversation, a letter was sent to
Mr. Weston Newton, with a copy to Mr. Gary Kubic, County Administrator, outlining the board’s
request. Inits discussion the board also agreed that a letter should also be sent to Senator Tom Davis
stressing the importance of restoring the stipend in the next state budget cycle.

Mr. Williams expressed his concerns about the perceived lack of interest regarding the stipend issue on
the part of County Council. Ms. Bray expressed her concerns about the numbers of hours spent a month
working on the board while receiving no compensation. Mr. Rowe reminded the other board members
that the Board of Elections and Registration is not simply an advisory board, as are most appointed
boards, and requested a special meeting with Mr. Newton. Mr. Hewitt also expressed his concern that
Mr. Newton may not recognize this board as a “legislative created” board. Ms. Dore added that the
County Administrator, Gary Kubic, should be included in the proposed meeting with Chairman Newton
because she thought he would have a better understanding of the various boards” requirements. It was
also suggested that a chart should be prepared to compare and contrast the differences.

Mr. Campbell, as a representative of Mr. Kubic, said that he would speak with Mr. Kubic before the
board moving forward with the letter. He said that he would provide feedback to the board regarding
that planned conversation.

Mr. Montgomery informed the board that the Clerk of Council, Sue Rainey, already had a document that
explained the duties of the different boards called the ABC’s (Agencies, Boards and Commissions).

Mr. Rowe also reminded everybody that this board is unique in that certification is required by the State
to serve. Mr. Marshall offered to collaborate with Mr. Clifford and compile the necessary information
outlining the responsibilities and duties that are unique to this board.

M. Clifford paused to recognize Ms. Sue Feutz, representing the league of Women Voters, who was now present in the
audience. She had no comments.

o Committee Assignments - The committee assignments were reviewed and appropriate adjustments
were made. The committees of the board are: Rules, Legislative Affairs, Finance, Facilities, and
Precinct Reapportionment.

e Bluffton Extension Office - Mr. Bernard, Chairman of the Facilities Committee, reported on the status of
the new office to be located at the Bluffton Recreation Center. The renovations of the office and the
parking area were reportedly progressing well.

NEW BUSINESS

o Use of Third Party Website - The board and Mr. Marshall discussed the controversies and the
misunderstandings that were generated by the news release that was published on September 7, 2010
warning voters to avoid the use of third-party websites such as scabsentee.com to request absentee ballot
applications. scabsentee.com was created by the SC State Republican party to automatically generate
email requests for absentee ballot applications to counties on behalf of voters. The process is convenient
for the voter; however, Mr. Marshall expressed concern that voters who use the site receive no
verification regarding their request. Mr. Marshall asked that the board help him get the word out that

Page 2 of 3





the office is not refusing requests received as a result of scabsentee.com; the rumor to this effect was
baseless. He assured board members these requests are being processed like every other absentee
application request.

e Resource allocations (Poll Managers, voting machines, etc.) — Each board member was issued a proposed
allocation list of poll workers and voting machines needed for the November 2, 2010 General Election.
Board members were asked to let Mr. Marshall know of any adjustments they feel are needed based on
turnout history and experience in their respective areas.

Ms. Norma Stewart requested similar allocation lists from the June 2010 Primaries.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Mr. Marshall informed the board he was scheduled to make a presentation to County Council’s
Community Services Committee at their meeting which began at 4:00 p.m.; thus his report may be brief.

Electronic Voter Registration List (EVRL) — MIS Department is managing the purchase of forty-four (44)
laptop computers for EVRL use. The South Carolina Election Commission (SEC) is matching counties’
purchases of laptop computers, if counties commit funds during FY 2011. As a result of Beaufort
County’s planned purchase, SEC is providing the county 24 additional laptop computers for dedicated
EVRL use only.

Poll Manager Training — The training schedule for the General Election briefings was provided. Online
training is also available to poll managers who cannot attend one of the six scheduled sessions.

Mr. Marshall discussed the offices on the General Election ballot. He noted that there is one office
without a candidate, School Board District 2 (Hilton Head). The write-in candidate with the most votes
will win that seat.

Mr. Marshall gave the board a preview of the new County website and solicited input.

The board bought a full-page advertisement (in a supplement) that was published in the Bluffton Today
Newspaper on August 25, 2010 in conjunction with the 90t anniversary of the ratification of the 19t
Amendment.

ADDITIONAL COMMENTS

The next board meeting was scheduled for Friday, November 18, 2010 at 11:00 am. In the event there is a canvass
hearing on November 18, 2010 to certify results of a runoff election scheduled, the board meeting will
immediately follow the canvass hearing

Mr. Rowe again expressed concern about how the board will address the stipend issue.

Ms. Norma Stewart wanted to know if the Board Members should put their contact information on the website
and suggested that either all the board members publish their contact information, or none should. After some
discussion the board consensus was to publish contact information for the Chairman and the Executive Director,
but not the remaining board members.

The meeting adjourned at 5:31 pm.
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BEAUFORT COUNTY COUNCIL
Board of Elections & Registration
15 John Galt Road
P.O. Drawer 1228
Beaufort, SC 29901-1228

SCOTT M. MARSHALL
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

MARILYN CAPRIELIAN
CHAIRMAN

RON CLIFFORD
VICE CHAIRMAN

BOARD MEMBERS

ELLEN BRAY
HUGH P. O’KANE
RUPERT WILLIAMS

EMILE A. BERNARD
DEAN HEWITT

CURTIS A. PAULING, JR.
JAMES W. ROWE

A regularly scheduled meeting of the Beaufort County Board of Elections and Registration was
held on February 24, 2010 at 3:00 p.m. in the Finance Department’s conference room at 102
Industrial Village Road, Building #2, Beaufort, South Carolina.

ATTENDANCE

Board Members Present:

Marilyn Caprielian, Chairman
Ron Clifford, Vice Chairman
Ellen Bray

Board Members Absent:

Emile Bernard
Curtis A. Pauling, Jr.
James Rowe

Staff Present:

Scott Marshall, Executive Director
Kristina Weitz, Board Secretary
Marie Smalls, Deputy Director

Dean Hewitt
Hugh O’Kane
Rupert Williams

Public:

Rachel Buie, Beaufort County Republican Party Chairman
Morris Campbell, Executive Director of Community Services, Beaufort County Council
Martin Caprielian, citizen

CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Marilyn Caprielian, Chairman of the Board.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Dean Hewitt led the Board in the Pledge of Allegiance to begin the meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

No public comments.
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REVIEW OF MINUTES FROM THE REGULAR MEETING HELD
OCTOBER 28, 2009

There were no additions and/or corrections made to the minutes of the regular board meeting
held on October 28, 2009.

It was motioned by Mr. Clifford and seconded by Mr. Williams to approve the regular board
meeting minutes of October 28, 2009. The vote was: FOR — Mrs. Caprielian, Mr. Clifford, Mrs.
Bray, Mr. Williams, Mr. Hewitt, and Mr. O’Kane. No ABSTENTIONS. ABSENT — Mr.
Bernard, Mr. Pauling, Jr., and Mr. Rowe. The motion passed unanimously.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Board Meeting Schedule Update

Mr. Williams opened the discussion stating he was in favor of bi-monthly regular board
meetings, and then hold unscheduled board meetings as needed. Mr. Clifford and Mr. O’Kane
disagreed, feeling the regular board meetings should be held monthly then cancel as needed.
Mrs. Bray inquired how much notice would be given when cancelling a board meeting. Mr.
Hewitt suggested having the even-year regular board meetings each month then cancel as
necessary; while the odd-years would be bi-monthly. Mr. Clifford motioned to keep the current
scheduling of the regular board meetings and Mrs. Bray seconded. The vote was: FOR — Mrs.
Caprielian, Mr. Clifford, Mrs. Bray, Mr. Williams, Mr. Hewitt, and Mr. O’Kane. No
ABSTENTIONS. ABSENT — Mr. Bernard, Mr. Pauling, Jr., and Mr. Rowe. The motion passed
unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS

Committee Reports

Finance Committee

Mr. Clifford provided a brief report of the Finance Committee’s meeting held on February 17,
2010. The purpose was to show the current budget amount to-date compared to the reduced
proposed five-year budget.

South of the Broad River Facility Committee

Mr. O’Kane provided a written summary of the South of the Broad River Facility Committee
meeting held on February 19, 2010. Mr. O’Kane motioned that the Board’s position on the
matter is to establish a full service county funded registration and absentee voting location in
southern Beaufort County. Mr. Williams seconded. The vote was: FOR — Mrs. Caprielian, Mr.
Clifford, Mrs. Bray, Mr. Williams, Mr. Hewitt, and Mr. O’Kane. No ABSTENTIONS.
ABSENT — Mr. Bernard, Mr. Pauling, Jr., and Mr. Rowe. The motion passed unanimously.
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Executive Director’s Report

Mr. Marshall presented the Executive Director’s Report; copies of the slides were distributed to
meeting attendees.

June Primaries

Mr. Marshall reported the number of offices up for election on the June 8, 2010 Primaries, along
with a list of important dates proceeding up to the day of election. Mr. Marshall said the VVoter
Registration office would be tentatively open on the last day to register to vote, Saturday, May 8,
2010. Exact hours of operation are still to be determined.

New Poll Manager Training Schedule

Mrs. Smalls presented the schedule for the Poll Manager Training for new poll workers and
students, as well as a briefing schedule for the June 8" Primaries. (A copy of the new poll
manager training schedule proceeds these board minutes.)

Reorganization of Precinct Supply Boxes

Mr. Marshall notified the board the precinct supply boxes were being refurbished. The goal for
the refurbishing is to keep the materials easily updated and better organized. There will be a new
inventory checklist for the board members to comment. The checklist would be a generalized
checklist to use for all the precinct supply boxes and will be provided to the board for comment.

Current Budget Status

Mr. Marshall briefly reviewed the current budget status and reported the iVotronic motherboard
battery replacements would not happen before June 2010; however there are no anticipated
problems with the current motherboard batteries for the June primaries.

South Carolina Voter Registration System

The South Carolina Voter Registration system is over 20 years old and the State Election
Commission has contracted NWN Corporation to update the system. The anticipated date of
implication is July 2011. Beaufort County is participating in reviewing requirements for the
system.

Legislation Updates

There are two major legislation updates. UOCAVA (Uniformed and Overseas Citizens and
Absentee Voting Act) applications are no longer good for 4 years, and are only good for 1
calendar year. South Carolina House Bill 3418, a bill to establish early voting and to require
voter photo identification, has been approved by the Senate, with amendments. It was scheduled
for debate of revised version in the House on February 23, 2010.

Current status of the November 4, 2008 Bluffton Town Election case

The South Carolina Supreme Court issued their opinion on December 7, 2009. The basic
question considered was if the South Carolina State Election Commission (SEC) had jurisdiction
to hear an appeal from a decision of the county board. The South Carolina Supreme Court
concluded the SEC decision void for lack of subject matter jurisdiction and remanded the case to
the South Carolina Circuit Court. The SC Circuit Court has not set a date for the appeal yet.
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Mr. Williams inquired if a replacement for Mr. Curtis Pauling had been selected by the
Legislative Delegation. Mr. Marshall replied in the negative. Mrs. Bray asked if the Board ever
sent the retired board members a thank you letter in appreciation of all their hard work. Mrs.
Caprielian explained it was not common practice, but it could be started. Mr. Marshall also
suggested a thank you letter from the Legislative Delegation’s Chairman to be given to Mr.
Pauling.

ANNOUNCEMENT

The next scheduled board meeting is March 24, 2010 at 3:00 p.m. in the Finance Department
conference room, 102 Industrial Village Rd, Building #2, Beaufort, SC.

ADJOURNMENT

There were no further comments or points of discussion. Hearing none, Mrs. Caprielian asked
that the meeting be adjourned. Mr. Clifford motioned to adjourn the meeting and Mr. Williams
seconded. The vote was: FOR — Mrs. Caprielian, Mr. Clifford, Mrs. Bray, Mr. Williams, Mr.
Hewitt, and Mr. O’Kane. No ABSTENTIONS. ABSENT - Mr. Bernard, Mr. Pauling, Jr., and
Mr. Rowe. The motion passed unanimously.

The Meeting adjourned at 4:24 p.m.
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Beaufort County Council
Board of Elections & Registration
15 John Galt Road
P.O. Drawer 1228
Beaufort, SC 29901-1228

Beaufort County Board of Canvassers
June 24, 2010
11:00 a.m.
15 John

Meeting was called to order by Ron Clifford, Chairman, at 11:05. The Oath was
administered to Mr. Clifford by Mr. Marshall, the Executive Director. Mr. Clifford
administered the Oath to the board members and Mrs. Marie Smalls, Acting Secretary.

The Pledge of allegiance was led by Mr. Rupert Williams.

Board Members Present:

Ron Clifford, Chairman Rupert Williams  Marilyn Caprielian, Vice Chairman

James Rowe Emile Bernard
Staff Members Present:
Scott Marshall, Executive Director Eric Montgomery, Programmer

Marie Smalls, Deputy Director

Public Present:
Norma Stewart Marty Caprielian

Mr. Marshall then stated that the purpose of the meeting was to certify the Republican
Primary Runoff results of June 22, 2010. Mr. Clifford informed the Board that Mr.
Marshall had created a table with explanations and recommendations for the
provisional and failsafe ballots being presented. Mr. Clifford said that his format is a
good idea and should make the canvassing process more efficient. There were a total of
thirty provisional and failsafe ballots to be reviewed by the Board. Seal Number
0338851 was broken away from the transfer case used to secure the ballots. The ballots
discussed below are indexed by number and correspond to the attached table.

absentee Precinct:

e There were seven absentee ballots challenged by the absentee Precinct clerk
because they were missing witness signatures. Dr. Bernard examined the ballots
and verified that none of the ballots were opened. absentee Voters 1 —7 were
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listed with no witness signatures. (See the attached table). The Board voted
unanimously to reject these absentee ballots because the SC Code of Laws
requires that absentee envelopes contain a witness signature in order to be valid.

Ms. Caprielian asked to be on record that she supports the pending bill that will
alleviate witness signatures from the mail-in absentee ballots. Mr. Marshall
stated that recent federal legislation allowed UOCAVA voters to omit witness
signatures and hoped that this trend will result in changes at the state level as
well.

Ms. Stewart asked who to talk when trying to make such changes. Ms.
Caprielian responded that the South Carolina Association of Registration and
Election Officials has been lobbying the South Carolina Legislature for this
change.

Failsafe Ballots:

e There were seven failsafe ballots issued at various precincts due to voter address
changes. Voters 8 — 15 on the attached table represented those who issued
failsafe ballots. Ms. Caprielian questioned the entry for voter 12 because she did
not understand the explanation for issuing that ballot. Ms. Marshall explained
that the poll worker’s explanation was a little confusing, because the voter was
already eligible to vote in District 123 race.

The board voted unanimously to accept the failsafe ballots 8 — 15 listed on the
attached table. (See the attached table). The ballots were counted in the 950-
Virtual Precinct.

Provisional Ballots:

e There were 16 provisional ballots that were issued at various precincts due to a
variety of reasons. The Board decided to discuss these individually due to the
uniqueness of the ballots.

Joseph P. Otterbine (Bluffton 2B) — the voter was issued a provisional ballot because
he was marked in the poll book as having voted in Democratic Primary.
Research revealed that the voter signed the Republican Primary Voter’s Oath List
on June 8 on Page 1, Line 7. Board voted unanimously to correct the poll book
and accept the ballot.

No name voter (Bluffton 2B) — The challenger claimed that voter was not registered
but did not include the name of the voter. The challenger’s name was also
omitted from the envelope. Research on this ballot was not possible due to lack
of information. The Board voted unanimously to reject the ballot.
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Sheila G. Rumsey (Hilton Head 11) — the voter was issued provisional ballot
because she received her mail-in absentee ballot on Thursday night prior to the
Tuesday Runoff, and didn’t think it could be returned to the office by Tuesday.
Research revealed her absentee runoff ballot was not returned. Board voted

unanimously to count the provisional ballot.

John L. Rumsey (Hilton Head 11) - the voter was issued provisional ballot because
he received his mail-in absentee ballot on Thursday night prior to the Tuesday
Runoff, and didn’t think it could be returned to the office by Tuesday. Research
revealed the absentee runoff ballot was not returned. Board voted unanimously
to accept the provisional ballot.

Patricia Freeman (Hilton Head 12) - the voter was issued a provisional ballot
because her name was not found by the poll manager in the poll book. Research

revealed she is registered ion Precinct Hilton Head 14. Board voted
unanimously to accept the ballot and change the voter’s address per voter’s
request.

Marie G. Saprony (Hilton Head 12) - the voter was issued a provisional ballot
because her name was not found in the poll book. Research revealed she is
registered in Precinct Bluffton 4A. Board voted unanimously to accept the ballot
and change the voter’s address per the voter’s request.

Wendy W. Corbitt (Hilton Head 15A) - the voter was issued a provisional ballot
because her name was not found in the poll book. Research revealed that the

voter was registered in Precinct Hilton Head 14, though her current address is
located in Precinct Hilton Head 15A. Board voted unanimously to accept the
ballot and change the voter’s address per the voter’s request.

Doris Facchiano (Hilton Head 1B) — the voter was issued a provisional ballot

because the voter was issued an absentee ballot; voter said she did not return it.
Research revealed that the absentee ballot was not returned. Board voted
unanimously to accept the provisional ballot.

Anthony Facchiano (Hilton Head 1B) - the voter was issued a provisional ballot
because the voter was issued an absentee ballot; voter said he did not return it.

Research revealed that the absentee ballot was not returned. Board voted
unanimously to accept the provisional ballot.

Alfred V. Mossburger (Hilton Head 7A) - the voter was issued a provisional ballot
because his name could not be found in the poll book. Research revealed that the
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voter was indeed listed under the correct spelling of his name “Moosburger” vice
“Mossburger.” Board voted unanimously to accept the ballot and offer an
apology to voter.

Andrea O. Purple (Hilton Head 9B) - the voter was issued a provisional ballot
because the post office returned her mail-in absentee ballot as “undeliverable.”

Research revealed her absentee ballot was not returned. Board voted
unanimously to accept the provisional ballot.

William C. Purple, Jr. (Hilton Head 9B) - the voter was issued a provisional ballot
because the post office returned his mail-in absentee ballot as “undeliverable. “
Research revealed his absentee ballot was not returned. Board voted
unanimously to accept the provisional ballot.

Karla Cummings (Mossy Oaks 1B) - the voter was issued a provisional ballot
because the voter name was not found in the poll book. Research revealed the
voter registered on June 8 2010, after the eligibility deadline of May 8, 2010" for
this election. Board voted unanimously to reject the ballot.

Sandra H. Baggette (Port Royal 2) - the voter was issued a provisional ballot
because her mail-in absentee ballot was received too late to return, in her
opinion. Research revealed her absentee ballot was not returned. Board voted
unanimously to accept the provisional ballot.

John C. Baggette — (Port Royal 2) - the voter was issued a provisional ballot because
his mail-in absentee ballot was received too late to return, in his opinion.

Research revealed his absentee ballot was not returned. Board voted
unanimously to accept the provisional ballot.

Chester Jackiewicz (Sun City 1A) - the voter was issued a provisional ballot because
he was marked in the poll book as having voted in Democratic Primary.
Researched revealed that the voter signed the Republican Primary Voter’s Oath

List on June 8 on Page 4, Line 160. Board voted unanimously to accept the ballot
and correct the poll book to reflect the voter as having voted a Republican ballot
on June §, 2010.

The board recessed to allow the staff an opportunity to count the Failsafe and
provisional ballots that were accepted.

After reconvening, Mr. Marshall read the vote totals. They were as follows:

Republican Primary Runoff Results
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Governor
Gresham Barrett - 3,694; Nikki R Haley- 8,493

Lieutenant Governor
Ken Ard - 4,594; Bill Connor — 5,684;

Attorney General
Leighton Lord - 4,364; Alan Wilson - 6,771

State Superintendent of Education
Elizabeth Moffly — 5,916; Mick Zais- 4,338

State House of Representatives Dist 123
Richard Chalk —1,453; Andy Patrick — 3,438

The Board members voted unanimously to certify the vote totals as read by Mr.

Marshall.

The Board of Canvassers signed the certification statement and Mr. Clifford adjourned

the meeting at approximately 12:15 p.m.
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Beaufort County Council
Board of Elections & Registration
15 John Galt Road
P.O. Drawer 1228
Beaufort, SC 29901-1228

Minutes from the Beaufort County Board of Canvassers
June 10, 2010
11:00 a.m.
15 John Galt Rd, Beaufort SC

Meeting was called to order by Ron Clifford, Chairman, at 11:05. The Oath was
administered to Mr. Clifford by Mr. Marshall, the Executive Director. Mr. Clifford
administered the Oath to the board members and Marie Smalls, Acting Secretary.

The Pledge of allegiance was lead by Mr. Dean Hewitt.

Board Members Present:

Ron Clifford, Chairman  James Rowe Ellen Bray

Emile Bernard Dean Hewitt Marilyn Caprielian, Vice Chairman
Rupert Williams

Staff Members Present:

Scott Marshall, Executive Director Eric Montgomery, Programmer

Marie Smalls, Deputy Director

Public Present:
Norma Stewart Blaine Lotz, Chair — Beaufort County Democratic Party
Marty Caprielian

Mr. Lotz commented that this was his first meeting and was pleased to be there.

Mr. Marshall then stated that the purpose of the meeting was to certify the Republican
and Democratic Primary results of June 8, 2010. There were 31 provisional/failsafe
ballots to be reviewed by the Board. Seal Number 0338525 was broken away from the
transfer case used to secure the ballots. The ballots were as follows:

Precinct Burton 1C:

e Melissa Emory - was issued a failsafe ballot due to an address change.
The Board voted unanimously to count the ballot.
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Precinct Burton 2B:

e Theodore Felder - was issued a failsafe ballot for moving more than nine
months before the election. The Board voted unanimously to count the
ballot.

e Beth Felder - was issued a failsafe ballot for moving more than 9 months
before the election. The Board voted unanimously to count the ballot.

Precinct Hilton Head 2A:

e Richard Flynn - was issued a provisional ballot because he moved from
Bluffton to Indigo Pines, an assisted living facility, and was physically
unable to go back to his previous precinct. The Board voted unanimously
to count the votes as a failsafe ballot only.

e Lois Kayser — was issued a failsafe ballot because she moved from Sea
Pines to Indigo Pines, an assisted living facility, and was physically unable
to drive. Board voted unanimously to count the ballot.

e Thomas B. Miller — was issued a provisional ballot because he moved
from Moss Creek to Indigo Pines, an assisted living facility, and was
physically unable to go back and vote at old precinct. Board voted
unanimously to count the ballot.

e Vincent J. Tartamella — was issued a failsafe ballot because he moved and
was physically unable to go back to old precinct due to poor vision. Board
voted unanimously to count the ballot.

Precinct Hilton Head 2B:

e James R. Brown, Jr. — was issued a provisional ballot because he chose not
to go back to his old precinct. Board voted unanimously to count the
ballot.

Precinct Hilton Head 2A:

e Michelle Trecki — was issued a failsafe ballot because she moved over 1 V2
years ago. Board voted unanimously to count the ballot.

e David Trecki - was issued a failsafe ballot because she moved over 1 /2
years ago. Board voted unanimously to count the ballot.

Precinct Hilton Head 9A:

e Mary Doyle — was issued a failsafe ballot due to change of address. Board
voted unanimously to count the ballot.

Precinct Hilton Head 12:
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e Patricia Freeman — was issued a failsafe ballot due to change of address.
Board voted unanimously to count the ballot.

e Brian Kelly — was issued a failsafe ballot due to change of address. Board
voted unanimously to count the ballot.

e Arthur Benzle - was issued a failsafe ballot due to change of address.
Board voted unanimously to count the ballot.

Precinct Hilton Head 15A:

e Roberta Hahn - was issued a failsafe ballot due to change of address.
However, this voter requested that address not changed at this time
because she would be returning to her old address. Board voted
unanimously to count the ballot.

e Wendy Corbitt — was issued a provisional ballot because her name was
not in the poll book. Research revealed that she was a registered voter.
Board voted unanimously to count the ballot.

Precinct Bluffton 3B:

e Mary K. Elder — was issued a provisional ballot because her name was not
in the poll book. Research revealed no information on this voter. Board
voted unanimously to reject the ballot.

e Jennifer Montgomery — was issued a failsafe ballot due to change of
address. Board voted unanimously to count the ballot.

Precinct Chechessee:

e Sue S. Olsen — was issued a provisional ballot because voter received an
absentee ballot by mail. Research revealed that the voter did not return
the absentee ballot. Board voted unanimously to count the provisional
ballot.

e Martha Mcllveene — was issued a provisional ballot because Poll worker
could not find her name in the poll book. Research revealed her name
was in the poll book. Board voted unanimously to count the ballot.

e Heather Baldwin — was issued a failsafe ballot due to change of address.
Board voted unanimously to count the ballot.

Precinct Dale/Lobeco:

e LeVern Blancard — was issued a failsafe ballot because her name was not
in the poll book. Research revealed her name was not in the Voter
Registration System. Board voted unanimously to reject the ballot.

Precinct Port Royal 2:
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e Yvonne Peterson — was issued a provisional ballot because ABS appeared
next to her name in the poll book. Research revealed her absentee ballot
was not returned. Board voted unanimously to count the provisional
ballot.

e McKimmie Smith — was issued a failsafe ballot due to change of address.
Board voted unanimously to count the ballot.

e Carol Theus - was issued a failsafe ballot due to change of address. Board
voted unanimously to count the ballot.

Precinct St. Helena 1C:

e Sheron Ruys - was issued a provisional ballot because ABS appeared next
to her name in the poll book. She was unable to mail it back in time.
Research revealed her absentee ballot was not returned. Board voted
unanimously to count the provisional ballot.

Precinct Hilton Head 1A:

e Matthew Stocking — was issued a provisional ballot because voter insisted
he cast the ballot before making a selection for one of the offices on the
ballot. Board voted unanimously to reject the provisional ballot.

Precinct Hilton Head 4D:

e Cathryn Steffen - was issued a provisional ballot because ABS appeared
next to her name in the poll book. She stated she did not return the
absentee ballot. Research revealed her absentee ballot was not returned.
Board voted unanimously to count the provisional ballot.

Precinct Hilton Head 7A:

e Robert Evans - was issued a provisional ballot because ABS appeared next
to his name in the poll book. He stated he did not return the absentee
ballot. Research revealed his absentee ballot was not returned. Board
voted unanimously to count the provisional ballot.

e Beverly Evans - was issued a provisional ballot because ABS appeared
next to her name in the poll book. She stated she did not return the
absentee ballot. Research revealed her absentee ballot was not returned.
Board voted unanimously to count the provisional ballot.

Precinct Hilton Head 15B

e James Benson — was issued a provisional ballot because his name did not
appear in the poll book. Research revelaed that he is not a registered
voter. Board voted unanimously to reject the ballot.
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The board recessed to allow the staff an opportunity to count the failsafe and
provisional ballots that were accepted.

After reconvening, Mr. Marshall read vote total results. They were as follows:
Republican Primary

Governor
Gresham Barrett - 3,923; Andre Bauer- 893; Nikki R Haley- 7,479; Henry McMaster -
2,278

Lieutenant Governor
Ken Ard -2,989; Bill Connor —4,376; Eleanor Kitzman —2,897; Larry Richter —1,866

State Treasurer
Converse Chellis - 5,391; Curtis Loftis — 7,090

Attorney General
Robert Bolchoz - 2,485; Leighton Lord — 3,767; Alan Wilson — 6,289

Comptroller General
Richard A Eckstrom - 8,123; Mike Meilinger — 3,226

State Superintendent of Education
Gary L Burgess —2,417; Elizabeth Moffly — 3,096; Brent Nelsen - 1,448; Kelly Payne-
1,628; Glenn C Price — 776; Mick Zais- 2,049

U.S. Senate
Jim DeMint - 11,949; Susan McDonald Gaddy - 2,440

U.S. House of Representatives Dist 2
Phil Black — 2,119; Joe Wilson - 12,342

State House of Representatives Dist 123
Richard Chalk - 1,925; Kate Keep - 1,730; Andy Patrick — 1,855

Democratic Primary

Governor
Robert Ford — 683; Jim Rex — 1,286; Vincent A Sheheen — 1,644

State Superintendent of Education
Frank Holleman - 1,502; Tom Thompson — 1,854
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U.S. Senate
Alvin M Greene - 1,952; Vic Rawl - 1,370

State House of Representatives Dist 121
Kenneth F Hodges — 624; Bobby C Mayes - 80

State House of Representatives Dist 122
Curtis Brantley — 4; R Thayer Rivers Jr — 6

It was motioned by Ms. Marilyn Caprielian that the new results be accepted and
certified. It was seconded by Ms. Ellen Bray. The matter was voted upon and passed
unanimously.

Mr. Clifford commented that the poll manager and poll clerk briefings prior to the
Primary were very informative. He also commented that the supply boxes were well
organized and the poll workers were satisfied with the new arrangement of supplies.
Mr. Marshall credited the staff for excellent work in reorganizing the boxes.

The next board meeting was scheduled for June 24, 2010 after the Runoff canvass
hearing.

Ms. Marilyn Caprielian motioned to adjourn the meeting.

Mr. Clifford adjourned the meeting at approximately 12:30 p.m.
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